REGULAR MEETING TRAILS END CLUB on March 2ND, 2020.

President Geoff Walker called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

Present: Geoff Walker, Ron Stark, Jim Frost, Jackie Smith, Muriel McCallum, Tom Dame, Roger Mommer, and Terry Neal. Absent: Maureen Colburn.

Attendance: 237.

Opening Prayer: Beth Feckter.

Pledge of Allegiance: Ron Geiger.

Newcomers to the Park: No newcomers.

Secretary Report: Jackie read the minutes of the last meeting. A motion was made by Joyce Kujda and seconded by Cheryl Garrett. **CARRIED.**

Treasurer Report: Muriel read the treasurer's report. A motion was made by Therese Cadotte and seconded by Dan Dougherty. **CARRIED.**

President's Report: The St. Patrick's Day dance is on March 17th. The Classics will be playing music from the 50's, 60's and 70's. Tom Dame is still investigation the walk-in freezer project. He will make an announcement when he gets more information. There will be no Thursday night supper this coming week. The installers will be installing the rest of the equipment for the multipurpose projection project tomorrow morning at 9:00 a.m. Geoff reported not to be cruel to animals. Call the humane society if animals are caught so they can be picked up immediately.

Manager's Report: Dan reported that there are only three rentals available to rent for next season. The door on the women's washroom at the pool will be replaced this week. The roads are going to be repaired later on. Joe asked Dan if

the code could be replaced at the front gate. Dan said it will be done on Friday March 6th.

Old Business: Joyce Kujda reported that she is still working on corrections to the Directory book. If anyone has any corrections report them to her before next Monday.

New Business: The elections for the new board took place this morning. The new board for the 2020/2021 season are: President: Ron Stark, 1st Vice President: Terry Neal, 2nd Vice President: Candy Spiker, Co-Treasurers: Muriel McCallum and Terry Ann Lehner. The secretary is to be determined at a later date. The other board members are Jackie Smith, Roger Mommer, Joyce Galbraith, and Sherry Rogers. Geoff congratulated all of them. Peggy Anderson commented on the good job the board has done this year.

Sunshine Lady: Beth reported that everyone that was in the hospital are recovering nicely and there are no cards right now.

Health: Terry reported that she will still be doing blood pressures in the card hall on Thursday from 4:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. There will be a blood drive on March 21st from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.

Kitchen: Bev reported that she will be putting up a date for residents to help clean up the kitchen at the end of the season. Professional cleaners will be coming in at the end of March to wash walls and clean the ovens.

Entertainment: Dave reported that Rusty Rierson will be the entertainment for March 3rd.

Activities: Sandy Robinson reported on many activities happening in the area.

Website: No report.

Newsletter: Connie reported that the March newsletter has been delivered. If anyone has any issues with the newsletters, contact her at 714 North Bermuda. Cribbage nights of March 6th and March 20th were missed in the Newsletter.

Activity Chairs: They were invited to present their activities for the upcoming weeks.

Half a Chance: Took in \$85.00, \$40.00 going to the treasury and \$45.00 going to the lucky ticket holders.

Adjournment: Terry Quesnel made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Yvonne Bamlett at 9:11 a.m.

Minutes recorded by: Jackie Smith.